From: Tim Screen 
Sent: 03 June 2015 11:47
To: Caroline Ford
Cc: Jon Brewin
Subject: 15/00760/F - North And South Arcade At Bicester Eco Town Exemplar Site Charlotte Avenue Bicester

Caroline

Further to consideration of the Planting Plan (drawing no. 5251 – UA005241 – 02) and supporting details for this application I comment as follows.

A large expanse of very stark and oppressive car parking to the northern arcade that needs tree planting to soften it. I propose the two large trees in appropriately sized tree pits in the centre along the central demarcation to the parking bays. - species to be agreed. These trees will mitigate the deleterious ‘heat island’ associated with larger areas of hard surfacing.

The Carpinus betulus ‘Frans Fonteine’ are becoming ubiquitous to the Exemplar, but for this Local Centre area should be changed in favour of a mixed variety of trees for the benefit of local distinctiveness and biosecurity (disease mitigation).

The retained hedgerow buffer is a welcome visual impact reduction to the service area and should be drawn accurately as per the  tree and hedgerow survey. I wish to ascertain whether the tree planting and the wildflower mix are appropriate in this regard. A close mown grass edge close to the kerb would be more tidy and define a clear separation between the trees and the kerb. The proposed trees within this hedgerow require revision. The Fagus sylvatica (Beech) are too large for the allocated space and should be replaced with the smaller Carpinus betulus (Native Hornbeam). Please note that the Alnus glutinosa (Native Alder) is not usually a hedgerow tree and should therefore be replaced with the more appropriate Sorbus aucuparia (Mountain Ash).

The green roof plant species are acceptable.

The hard landscape materials are generally acceptable. However, the timber benches which look uncomfortable for older/infirm users. Therefore substitute the bench for a high quality stainless steel seat with smooth, robust timber back and armrests. These additions will also prevent  skateboarders from damaging the seating. 

The tiered secure cycle compounds are not attractive; they have the appearance of animal cages.  I suggest that they  substituted with something more sympathetic to the scheme. 

Please let me know if you have any questions on the above matters.

Regards.

Tim

Tim Screen CMLI 
Landscape Architect
